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11th August 2023
Dear School Managers, Staff, Parents, Students, and alumni,

Transfer of School Sponsorship from The Catholic Foreign Mission Society of America, Inc.
to the Catholic Diocese of Hong Kong, w.e.f. 1st September 2023

The surge in population in the 1950s and 1960s prompted an urgent need to provide education to a
fast-growing number of children. In response to the pressing demand, the Catholic Diocese of Hong
Kong (“the Diocese™) applied to the Hong Kong Government for allocation of lands to construct
schools during that period.

The then Bishop Lorenzo Bianchi entrusted some of the government-allocated lands to the Catholic
Foreign Mission Society of America, Inc. (“Maryknoll Fathers and Brothers”) to build and operate
schools under its name. The Maryknoll Fathers and Brothers thus became the School Sponsoring
Body (“SSB”) of several schools, which included Maryknoll Fathers’ School and Maryknoll Fathers’
School (Primary Section) in 1957, Maryknoll Secondary School in 1966, and Bishop Paschang
Catholic School in 19609.

The Maryknoll Fathers and Brothers is bound by an agreement with the Diocese that all schools it
acquired, erected and developed are under the Diocese’s entrustment - they are to be returned with
immediacy to the direct administration of the Diocese upon the expiry or termination of the agreement.

In the past 50 years, the Maryknoll Fathers and Brothers decided to focus more on direct pastoral
services and has since returned school sponsorship of more than ten of its schools to the Diocese. In
recent years, the Maryknoll Fathers and Brothers found it difficult to continue management of the
aforenamed four schools under its sponsorship due to the diminishing number and advancing age of
its missionaries. Its General Council resolved, and the Superior General approved the return of their
sponsorship to the Diocese. Cardinal John Tong Hon accepted its transfer request made in May 2020.

The Diocese acclaims the Maryknoll Fathers and Brothers altruistic contribution to the four schools
since their founding. The Diocese pledges that upon takeover of the school sponsorship, matters
related to the school name, school motto, school vision and important school management conditions
will remain unchanged.

The Maryknoll Fathers and Brothers and the Diocese wrote to the Education Bureau in May 2020 to
apply for the transfer of the school sponsorship. In September 2022, they consulted the stakeholders
of the four schools, including the Incorporated Management Committee, the staff, the Executive
Committee of the Parent-Teacher Association, and the Executive Committee of the Alumni
Association, on the school sponsorship transfer and obtained their concordant support. The Education
Bureau formally notified the Diocese and the Maryknoll Fathers and Brothers of its approval of the
school sponsorship transfer on 2nd August 2023 w.e.f. 1st September 2023.

For any inquiry on the SSB change, please contact the school principal, Ms Tong Kwok Man
(telephone: 2799 3003 ).
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Rev. Joseph M. Everson 111, MM

Hong Kong Delegate of

The Catholic Foreign Mission Society of America, Inc.
(Maryknoll Fathers and Brothers)
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KUNG Kwong Pui, Joseph
Episcopal Delegate for Education
Catholic Education Office

The Catholic Diocese of Hong Kong
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LAI Wing Chun
Supervisor
Bishop Paschang Catholic School





